

Pacific High School

POBox 8 Port Orford, OR 97465 • Phone: (541) 348 2293 • Fax: (541) 348-2389 •

Shane Brown *Principal*

Ben Stallard Vice Principal/AD Nicola Steers Office Manager

Principal's Report 9/16/2024

Pacific High School

- Fully staffed- no open positions
- ASB sponsoring fun week of Fall Fest 10/21-10/24
- Staff PD- improving writing proficiency
 - Training conducted by Oregon Writing Project of 10/11
 - Identifying common rubric for paragraph responses and essays
 - o Implementing paragraph responses on all assessments with few exceptions
 - Will adopt Oregon work sample rubric for evaluating essays
 - supports the compilation of student portfolios in anticipation of essential skills requirements returning in 2028
- Updated cell phone policy
 - So far, so good. Very little issues.
 - o Will order Yonder bags for repeat offenders
- Fall Sports
 - o Soccer primed for a playoff run
 - XCountry district meet approaching
- Graduation requirements
 - drafting changes for board adoption
 - new Careers/Personal Finance state requirement
 - Drafting requirements for optional Honors Diploma

Driftwood Elementary

- Construction/Renovation nearly complete
 - o trim and doors are in, minus door windows
- Kindergarten adjustments
 - Will keep half-day switch for the remainder of the school year

- No applications/interest in teacher position
- Community Pumpkin Patch activity on 10/4
 - o major success- 265 attendees
 - Major kudos to Brittany and those who helped!
- iReady diagnostics
 - o will have dats to share at next board meeting
- Title 1 Reading interventions
 - o small group and individual interventions are in place
 - o tracking data to measure progress/impact
 - will share out as available

Future Board Considerations:

- Update District Policy re: Graduation Requirements
 - New state requirement re: personal finance and career/higher ed exploration (0.5 credits each) effective for Class of 2027